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Once again, a huge thank you to everyone involved in the Carnival.

Yours faithfully, 

Cameron Clelland

CARNIVAL CONVENOR

l have enjoyed contributing and guiding the lnternational Carnival for the last three years and next year’s 2019 lnternational 

Carnival will be my fourth and final year as Carnival Convenor. Helping the P&F and Villanova College grow our social and 

financial position has been very rewarding and l am now looking for my successor to continue this role.

When l started as Carnival Convenor l had no past fete experience whatsoever in any form. Seriously, l was a total novice. 

My ability to serve in the Carnival Convenor position is entirely thanks to the tremendous stall convenors and committee 

around me. Being the Carnival Convenor is not a one-person show, but the collation of the significant experience and 

knowledge of the team. The Carnival Convenor gives a central point of connection for the team and supports the team to 

do their best.

l am keen to find a new Carnival Convenor now as l believe this is the best option. As the new Carnival Convenor you will 

benefit from the opportunity to observe the 2019 Carnival activities, thus giving you the experience foundation for the 2020 

carnival. This is a great opportunity to work with a fantastic team and contribute significantly to Villanova College. Please 

contact me if you are interested.

Tremendous Result

The lnternational Carnival is the largest social

fundraising event in Villanova College’s annual

calendar and we have just finalised our accounts

for the 2018 lnternational Carnival.

l am very proud to announce that the Carnival

achieve a profit of $60,000, up by nearly 40% on

2017.

This is a tremendous achievement reflecting all

the hard work and contributions from our Stall

Convenors/Committee, Sponsors, Volunteers and

everyone in the College community who donated

their time, products, and funds.

Thank you and congratulations to all.

RE-INVESTMENT 

The P&F is very keen to reinvest the funds raised from

various events during the year back into the College. 

This has seen a number of improvements for the boys, 

such as fans in Goold Hall, upgrades to the Goold Hall 

Canteen, and water coolers to name a few.

For 2018, a project has been identified that will continue 

this agenda of improvement. The 2018 Carnival funds will 

directly benefit the essential replacement and expansion 

of the shade sail structures in the Quadrangle. 

This project will see the aging infrastructure replaced to 

increase the shade and amenity of the space, enhancing 

another aspect of our boy’s day to day College lives.


